

Rec Comm Minutes: 3/6/2019.

Meeting began at 7:08PM

Courtney Bittelari, Drew McMorrow, Peter Best, Mark Spears, Amy Smack

Sarah Hart (Mosquito)

Agenda Topics:

1. Sylvia seeking member for cons com/open space (?) committee
 - a. Amy Smack volunteered via email
2. Nathan Brown - 108 Stearns St
 - a. Not encumbered by cons com restrictions
 - b. Town has right of first refusal, not under Rec Comm purview at this time
3. Dog training at lower Banta
 - a. Ask Gary (DPW) to remove any lingering equipment
 - b. Questions remain on how long this has been going on and what time of day
 - c. Propose to close lower Banta for now until Baseball starts
 - d. Can Gary put up a sign for the field closure?
4. Minutes from last week
 - a. Courtney motioned to approve, Mark seconded
5. Liaison Reports
 - a. CPC
 - i. Town meeting on 4-29, need a position on things to vote on (?)
 - b. School Committee
 - i. Warrant article - study for Spaulding
 1. School committee is on board but questions remain re: who's purview this falls under
 2. Grub Control/Pesticides
 - a. SC asked if we've liaised with board of health
 - i. Courtney to send spec sheets to BOH
 - b. 6-7 yrs ago we switched to organic, before that field quality was amazing
 - c. Rec Comm will prepare for reactions from town re: change
 - d. Rec Comm has no legal obligation to handle it differently
 - e. Drew to reach out to cons comm with new treatment plan
 - c. Master Planning
 - i. 1 or 2 info sessions for topics for master plan
 1. Climate change, what can we do as a town?
 2. How can we get votes for a consultant to help with Master Plan?
 3. Presentation by Tatiyana White
 - a. www.carlisleplan.org
 - b. Rec Comm to take a position on it by the town meeting
 - d. COA

- i. Still progressing on Community Center
 - ii. Advisory committee formed
6. Warrant Article for Spaulding
 - a. 20k for study
 - b. Modify the wording slightly in the email Drew passed around
 - c. Courtney motioned to approve the request, Mark and Amy seconded
7. Skating Rink
 - a. Kimballs opens April 4th, need to confirm the that company that set it up is also taking it down
8. Community Center Study
 - a. Peter stepping in as official liaison for now
 - b. Need to distill wish list/requirements for the Architect
 - c. Rec Comm went through entire list and set OUR OWN 1-4 priorities per advice from David Klein who popped into the meeting briefly.
9. Landscaping
 - a. No official letter to Jared at this time
 - b. Greenscape is interested in bidding on mowing, need to put bid out to them
 - i. Drew to reach out
 - c. Bid needs to be posted
10. Banta Plan
 - a. Need semantics and specs and additional meeting time to discuss

Next meeting set for April 1, 2019 7pm

- Agenda:
 - Public correspondence
 - MInutes
 - Liaison updates
 - Warrant article update
 - Update on field maintenance/pest control
 - Banta 2006 plan
 - Dog training issue updates (if any)
 - Stearns St Update (if any)

Meeting adjourned approximately 9:20PM